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words on The Word 
by Father Amadi 

Dear Brothers and Sisters,  

 

On September 3 we had our first school 

mass with the students and Teachers of 

Divine Savior School. It was a joy to see 

the kids and their teachers, and especially 

to welcome new students. When I visited 

each of the classrooms later that morning, 

to see how the first day of school is going, 

the positive energy, the good vibes and 

zest was palpable. The hugs received and 

high fives exchanged with the kids were 

particularly warm and joyful.  

 

Our new principal, Mr. Anton Shircel, and 

all the teachers have worked so hard to 

prepare for a new school year. I am excited 

for our parishes to continue to work with 

them to support and sustain our cher-

ished Divine Savior School. As I have said 

in the past, Divine Savior School is a 

daughter institution whose mother is our 

tri-parish faith community. We have every 

reason to look forward to a successful 

school year.  
 

It seemed like yesterday, however, when 

the school kids and their teachers went 

for the summer vacation. Where has the 

time gone? Where did the summer go? 

Time, they say waits for nobody.  I re-

member that when I was in grade school 

in Nigeria, one of the poems we had to 

memorize and recite each day, had these 

lines, “Tick, says the clock, tick, tick/ 

What you got to do, do quick.”  

 

Even today, it reminds me that I do not 

literally have all day, and that time should 

not be wasted. What good I need to do, 

should be done today.  What forgiveness 

do I need to offer, or peace made, should 

be done today – not tomorrow. A beauti-

ful line from Psalm 90 expresses this 

prayer: “teach us to number our days 

aright, that we may gain wisdom of 

heart” (Ps. 90: 12).  

 

The Tuesday of our first school mass was 

also the feast of St. Gregory the Great, 

who was a Pope and Doctor of the 

Church.  He was a figure of great wisdom 

who taught the church’s faithful with his 

preaching, teaching and writing. He is 

considered one of the four Great Latin 

Doctors of the Church. He was the first to 

call himself, “Servant of the Servants of 

God,” a title still used to date by the 

Popes.  The other three Latin doctors are 

Saints Augustine, Ambrose and Jerome. 

Did you know that a stain glass window 

was dedicated to each of these four doctors 

of the Church at Holy Rosary Church?  It 

is worthwhile to see them. If anyone 

does, please take a selfie picture and 

send it to me via email at 

amadi@cua.edu.   

 

St. Gregory used the time given to him by 

God, to make a difference in the Church 

and the world of his time. We are called 

to do the same.  

 

Wishing you all every grace and blessing,  

Fr. Alvan Amadi  



It’s Divine Savior Apple Pie Time!  

If you feel so inclined or have a calling to participate in 
the wonderful process of making the pies, which makes 
the gym smell like a cinnamon factory, you can sign up by 
calling the school at (920)894-3533. We thank you for 
your continued support for our school. May God bless you! 

Coordinator of Religious Education 

SS. Peter & Paul Parish, Kiel, is seeking a passionate candi-
date who loves the Catholic Faith and desires to pass that 
Faith on to the next generation. This part time position will 
be responsible for overseeing the religious formation efforts 
of approximately 120 children and youth at SS. Peter & Paul 
Parish. The coordinator will work closely with the pastor, 
parents, volunteers, and other staff members to develop 
and implement programs and activities that help young 
people grow in their relationship with God and the Catholic 
Church.  Please contact the office for more information  
 920-894-3553 

Celebrate Vocations 

You are invited to join us on Sunday, September 15th after 
10 am Mass at SS. Peter & Paul to show our appreciation for 
our Pastor and Deacons.  Come and enjoy a sweet treat and 
fellowship with parishioners from our 3 linked parishes.  
This is a great opportunity to visit with those you don't 
see regularly and renew friendships. 

Fr. Carl Appreciation 

Please mark your calendars – Sunday, October 6 there 
will be a Celebration/Appreciation of Ministry for Fr. Carl 
Diederichs. The celebration will be held at The Altona 
starting at 11:30 am.  Snacks & appetizers will be provided, 
and it will be a cash bar.   Please sign up on the sign up 
sheets at each parish if you plan on attending. 

Deacon’s Deli 

Have you ever thought about, or asked why a certain 
piece of Music is played at Holy Mass?  Have you won-
dered why certain pieces of music is played at the various 
Liturgical Seasons throughout the Church Year.  Have you 
wondered about the History of Music used during the 
Holy Mass?  Why do we have music played and sung at 
Holy Mass in the first place?  How are the Scripture Read-
ings connected to the Liturgy, and what parts of the Holy 
Mass are they necessary?  How do Funeral Masses and 
Wedding Masses play into our music selections?  So 
many questions, and I suspect you may have more.   

Jim Fett is our Speaker for Deacons Deli on Thursday Sep-
tember 19 at Hilde’s Deli & Bakery.  Jim will share is gift 
music and liturgy with us, and in turn we can learn and 
sing along with him while we enjoy an evening of learning 
more about how Liturgical Music is so important to our 
Worship Experience.  We’ll see you at Deacons Deli on 
Thursday September 19 at 5:30 pm.  

Food to Go 

We continue to have food bags that have been packaged 
for our Food to Go program found at all our linked parishes.  
We’re well over 3,400 bags since we started this out-
reach during COVID.  Want to help fill the bags?  We 
could use individually wrapped cookies, granola bars, 
fruit cups, individual microwavable mac & cheese or 
ravioli/spagettios and powdered drink packets.    
Donations can be dropped off at SS. Peter & Paul or 
Holy Rosary parish offices.   

Cursillo 

Have you ever considered a Cursillo weekend? It's  
focus is to help you grow in your faith, your awareness 
and love for God and all those around you. Join the 
dozens of parishioners from our linked parishes 
who have lived a Cursillo weekend.  

The next Men’s Fall Cursillo Weekend is at  Most Precious 
Blood Parish, New London Sept. 19th - 22nd 

Women’s Fall Cursillo Weekend is at St. Nicholas Parish, 
Freedom Oct. 17th - 20th  

For more information contact Dave Winkel 920-894-
7027 or Karen Schneider 920-901-3780. 

Friends of the Poor Walk – St. Vincent de Paul 

The annual Friends of the Poor Walk for St. Vincent de 
Paul will take place on Saturday, September 28, 2024. 
Registration will begin from 8-9 am in Spartan Hall, in 
New Holstein. – with the walk starting at 9 am.  

For Sale 

SS. Peter & Paul has 4 very sturdy, heavy conference 
style tables (the legs fold up) in very good condition for 
sale.  Each table is $25 and approximately 2 x 6 in size.  
Need a work table in your garage or laundry room?  
These might be perfect.  Please contact Kim in the 
office in you are interested.   

Married & hurting? Retrouvaille can Help  

Husbands and wives who are struggling in their marriages 
can find help and healing through our faith-based 
program. To learn more, seek confidential infor-
mation or register for our Oct. 4-6 weekend in 
Green Bay, visit www.helpourmarriage.org. Financial 
assistance is available! Questions: email helpour-
marriage@outlook.com or call (920) 288-2043. 

Chapel of Divine Mercy in Chilton 

The world is in great need of prayer.  The  Chapel of 
Divine Mercy is in need of adorers.  Please call and sign 
up for an hour of adoration.  To sign up for an  hour, 
call Kathy Schneider at 849-9266 or go to goodshep-
herdcdm.weadorehim.com 

http://www.helpourmarriage.org
mailto:helpourmarriage@outlook.com
mailto:helpourmarriage@outlook.com


SS. Peter & Paul, Kiel 

  Faith Formation 

Faith Formation classes should have started, but because 
we have not found a faith formation coordinator yet 
those classes are paused.  If you are a current family 
please contact Kim (secretary@sspeternpaul.org) in the 
office to let us know you are interested in having your 
children in our Faith Formation program.   

I realize it’s hard to wait for answers about faith for-
mation.  We are in the process of finding a replacement 
and looking to keep things moving for all the students so 
they can have the opportunity to be in faith formation.  

The diocese has assured me that our students nearing 
confirmation will get the preparation they need and get 
confirmed in November.   We are also working with the 
diocese to come up with a plan for our own faith for-
mation.  We’ll be having a parent meeting in the next 
few weeks to detail options we hope to have in place for 
everyone until we get a director.  Watch for a letter in 
the mail.  

The Faith Formation program by design relies on volun-
teers to make it work.  In the last few years we’ve seen 
the number of volunteers decline.   We are working with 
the diocese, but in the end it’s our own parents that will 
have to step forward to lead the classes.   Can we suggest 
you consider being a catechist to give of your time and 
talent? We have books and resources available.          

 Mass Intentions  

Mass intentions for 2025 are now being accepted.  The 

new dates start in January 2025.  Feel free to reach out 
to Kim to schedule a date.  The cost is $20.   

 Custodial Opening  

Ss. Peter & Paul has an opening for a custodian. The paid 
position is about 20 hours per week and provides cleaning 
and maintenance for the parish and school buildings and 
grounds. This position can be held by one person or 
shared by two. Level of pay will be tied to level of experi-
ence. Call or stop in the SS. Peter & Paul office for more 
information (894.3553)  

 Happy Birthday  

Geri Korb was invertedly missed when we listed the Sep-
tember birthdays.  Happy birthday to Geri, who cele-
brates her birthday on September 28!    

 Food & Fellowship  

You, as well as friends and neighbors who would enjoy a 
tasty home cooked meal are invited to join us for this free 
meal.  Spread the word! This is just a simple meal with others, 
talking and just being together. No need to sign up; just 
show up! The next Food & Fellowship is on Thursday, Sep-
tember at 5:30 pm in the church basement (Voland Hall) at 
SS. Peter & Paul.  Write it on your calendar now!  We’d love 
it if you joined us!  

 On-line Giving 

Thank you to those who utilize the on-line giving portal 
on our website for their monthly & weekly stewardship.  
Pay Pal is now a payment option on our on-line giving 
website, in addition to a debit card, credit card and your 
ACH bank account.  Just go to our linked website 
threeparishesonefaith.org/give and click on the picture 
of SSPP.  Create an account if you don’t have one al-
ready, and set up automatic payments using any of the 
giving options.   

Calendar of Events   +Mass Intentions 

Sept 16-22, 2024 

Mon Exposition & Adoration    4-5pm 

 Pietra Fitness    4:15 pm/PC 

 Tues Mass at SSPP    8:30 am   +Isabell & Willard  
        Kienbaum 

 Pietra Fitness  9:30 am/PC 

 Staff Meeting  1:30 pm/SSPP Rector 

 Linked Finance Mtg  6:30 pm/HR 

Thurs Food & Fellowship  5:30 pm/Voland Hall 

 Deacon’s Deli   5:30 pm/Hilde’s Deli 

 Linked Parish Council Mtg/6:30 pm/HR 
Sun   9:30 am Confession 

 Mass   10 am    + Robert Pethan 

 Rosary  |  Church   |  6 pm  

Your Stewardship Sharing 
Ending September 8, 2024 

   Stewardship     $   5,871.00             

   Loose             $       273.00  

   Build/Maint  $         68.00 

      Needed weekly to meet budget: $5,826   Over $45 

     Thank you for your contributions! 

For the week of September 15 the  
Sanctuary Candle is burning   

In Memory of Leo Anhalt 

SS. Peter & Paul Liturgical Roles 

  
Sunday – September 22 

10 am Mass 

GREETERS Volunteers Needed 

LECTOR Jen DeTroye 

EUCHARIST B Schad & D Nett 

SERVER Novaks 

USHERS J DeTroye & M Raquet 



St. Ann, St. Anna 

Friends of the Poor Walk 

Catholic Financial Life, Chapter 223, St. Ann, is 
helping with the Friends of the Poor Walk for St. 
Vincent de Paul on Saturday, September 28, 2024.  
You can walk or make a donation. Donations will 
be accepted by Larry Kempf.   

Faith Formation Information 

The Religious Education classes for Grades 1-8 
begin on Wednesday, September 18. Parents of 
current students should have received an email 
with additional information.  To register new stu-
dents to our program, please contact June Winkel 
at jtwinkel@gmail.com. All are welcome! 

Also, we are in need of a 1st-grade catechist this 
year.  Materials are provided for you. If you would  
be willing to share your faith with the children of  
our Parish, please contact June Winkel at jtwin-
kel@gmail.com. 

Mass Intentions  

Each year you may offer Mass Intentions for  
deceased loved ones, living family members, or  
celebrations such as anniversaries or birthdays. Mass 
intentions for 2025 are now being accepted. There 
are still dates available for 2024.  

Thursdays:  November:  7, 14 and December:  12,19 

Please email Kim at secretary@sspeternpaul.org or 
call her at 894-3553, stop in the SS. Peter & Paul 
office to schedule your intentions.  

Scrip 

Fall outdoor projects?   Don’t forget to pick up scrip 
before you go. Scrip is available in the back of church 
after mass.  Using scrip is a fantastic way to support 
the parish.   

   Your Stewardship Sharing  
 For Week Ending September 8, 2024 

Stewardship Envelopes:     $     1,200.00 

Loose Offertory:  $        154.00 
    Weekly Stewardship needed to meet budget: $1,250.00   

 Thank you for your contributions! 

Calendar of Events + Mass Intention  

Sunday – September 15 

Confession  7:30 am 
Mass 8 am    +Ken Stein 

Celebrate Vocations Social Following 10 am SSPP Mass 

Tuesday - September 17 

Staff Meeting  1:30 pm 

Finance Council Mtg  6:30 pm/HR 

Wednesday-September 18 

Faith Formation Starts 

Thursday—September 19 

Mass  8:30 am      +Lorelie Nennig 

Food & Fellowship Meal  5:30 pm/SSPP 

Deacon’s Deli  5:30 pm/Hilde’s Deli, Chilton 

Parish Council Mtg  6:30 pm/HR 

Friday—September 20 

Eucharistic Adoration  4—5 pm 

Sunday – September 21 

Confession  7:30 am 
Mass 8 am    +Lorelie Nennig 

St. Ann Parish Liturgical Roles 

  
Sunday – September 22 

8 am Mass 

GREETERS June & Terry W 

LECTOR Lynette M 

EUCHARIST Renee K 

SERVER Larry K 

USHERS Terry W & Steven W 

GIFT BEARERS Family 

 Reporting Sexual Abuse  

If you know of an incident of sexual abuse 

of a person who is now under the age of 

18 by a priest, deacon, employee or  

volunteer, PLEASE IMMEDIATELY CALL 

THE CIVIL AUTHORITIES AND THEN THE  

DIOCESE.   

If the person was abused as a 

minor but is now an adult,  

please contact: Office of Safe 

Environment Diocese of Green 

Bay 920-272-8174 or 1-877-270-8174 (toll 

free)  We always encourage you to re-

port the incident to civil authorities.  

YOU MATTER TO US –  THERE IS HOPE!    



Holy Rosary, New Holstein 

Helping Hands Food Pantry 

Garden Produce Accepted – We will be accepting garden 
produce on the following Fridays:  September 20th, and 
October 18th.  There will be a table set up outside the 
Madison St. entrance of the school any time after 10:00. 
If you have any questions, please call our pantry phone 
at 920-385-8757. The pantry is in need of the following 
items:  macaroni and cheese, spaghetti sauce, baked 
beans, canned fruit, ketchup, mustard, toilet paper and 
kleenex.  

Friends of the Poor Walk 

The annual St. Vincent de Paul “Friends of the Poor 
Walk” will be Saturday, September 28TH. Register at 8:00 
AM and the walk starts at 9:00 AM. Make sure you get 
pledges from your co-workers, neighbors, family & 
friends. Challenge your family & friends to join you and 
enjoy the morning – every mile counts! 

Web-Pro Scrip 

If you use Web-Pro for your propane gas, you can use 
scrip to pay your bill.  Just bring in a copy of your bill 
with your payment and your phone number, and we'll 
contact Web-Pro to get Scrip for that amount.  They give 
us 1%.  The Scrip will only be special order since each 
scrip order will be for your specific amount need-
ed.  Questions, call Sue at 920-898-4411. 

Fall Festival  
        We are looking for donations of ground pork & 

hamburger, celery and onions for the dressing. Please 

contact Mary Jane Lorenz at 920-898-5047.  

         Signup sheets for food and dry good donations will 

be in each wing of church on September 21 – your gen-

erous donations will help offset the cost of the meal for 

our parish. Your generosity is very much appreciated. 

          Make sure to get your raffle tickets in. There are 

still quite a few that have not been picked up by parish-

ioners. 

Save the Date 

The Christian Women Christmas Party will be on Tuesday, 
November 5, 2024 – more details to follow. 

Christmas Star 

Please note all tickets have been sold for the “Christmas 
Star” performance on December 8 at Xavier High School 
in Appleton. There is a change though – the bus will 
leave at 9:30 am and will stop at The Altona for a light 
breakfast (not the Outpost). We will return at approxi-
mately 4:30 pm. If you have any questions, please call 
Rhonda Roekpe (920-898-5555) or Mary Jane Lorenz 
(920-898-5047). 

Calendar of Events + Mass Intentions 

Monday – Sep 16 
    Choir Practice|6:30 pm (church) 
Tuesday – Sep 17 
    Finance Council Mtg|6:30pm (MQP) 
Wednesday – Sep 18 
    Mass| 8:30 am + Melvin & Norma Pfister, 
 Leona & Roman Pfister, Florence & Leo Keller 

Adoration| 4:00-5:00 pm 
Faith Formation 1-11|6:15 pm 

Thursday – Sep 19 
    Parish Council Mtg|6:30 pm 
Friday – Sep 20 
    Helping Hands Food Pantry|2-5 pm 
Saturday – Sep 21 
    Men of Christ |7:30-9:00 am (MQP) 
    3:30 pm Confession     
    4:00 pm Mass + Jerome & Gloria Casper 

Your Stewardship of Sharing 
 For Week Ending Sept 8, 2024: 

Church Support Envelopes:           $  3,496.00  

Loose Offertory:        $      351.00  
Student Envelopes:        $          1.00 

Building & Grounds        $      315.00 

Raising Vocations        $   2,625.00 (# of gifts 41)    

Bishop’s Appeal Goal       $ 35,473.00 

167 Gifts Received         $ 31,800.00  (short $3,673) 

Adult Envelopes Needed Weekly to Meet Budget:  $4,166.75  

       Received in September $5,963    Monthly Budget:  $16,667.00  

   THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTINUED CONTRIBUTIONS! 

Sanctuary Candle Memorial 
For the week of September 15, the 

 Sanctuary Candle  is burning  
in Memory of Jerome & Gloria Casper 

Holy Rosary Liturgical Ministers 

September 21 - Saturday 4:00 PM 

  
ALTAR SERVER LECTOR EUCHARIST 
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St. Ann 

    Donna Schmitz     894-7153         

    Valeria Kempf       894-2370 

Holy Rosary 

       Barb Weber 898-5614 

        

SS. Peter & Paul 

      Fran Pitz  894-3017 

      Rita Nigrelli 286-0551 
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Baptism 
Congratulations on the birth of your child!  Contact 
the office at least one month before desired date of 
Baptism to arrange for preparation.   

Marriage 
Congratulations on your engagement!  Contact  
the office at least six months before your intended 
date to meet with Father Amadi and to make  
arrangements for the marriage preparation process.   

Bequests 
Please remember our parishes when making out 
your will.  Thank you.    

Leadership 
Fr. Alvan Amadi  Pastor 

Deacon Dennis Bennin  Pastoral Associate 

Deacon Pat Knier  Deacon 

St. Ann   898-4884 
stann1851@gmail.com  threeparishesonefaith.org  
June Winkel  Rel. Ed Coordinator 
Kay Schmitz  Trustee Secretary  
Sandy Winkel  Trustee Treasurer  
   Pastoral Council Chair 
Colleen Schnell  Finance Council Chair   

Holy Rosary  898-4884 
hrparish_1@charter.net   threeparishesonefaith.org 

Lynne Becker   Parish Business Manager 

Lindsay Schultz  Rel Ed Coordinator 

Diane Pleviak   Trustee Secretary  

Gary Wildenberg   Trustee Treasurer  

Tom Fleming   Pastoral Council Chair 

Jarrod Greuel     Finance Council Chair 

SS. Peter & Paul  894-3553 
secretary@sspeternpaul.org   threeparishesonefaith.org 

Kim Driscoll  Parish Office Manager 

   Rel. Ed. Coordinator 

Mary Jo Meyer  Liturgy & Music Coordinator 

Karen Pethan  Trustee Secretary  

Karen Schneider Trustee Treasurer  

Guy Chollet  Pastoral Council Chair 

Karen Hennings  Finance Council Chair 

Divine Savior Catholic School   894-3533   
www.divinesaviorschool.org 
Anton Shircel  School Administrator 
Amy Schweitzer  Administrative Assistant 
Office   423 Fremont St, Kiel 

“Jesus does not ask for great achievements:  
only surrender and gratitude.”   

              ~ Saint Therese of Lisieux 

Help Us, Help Others!     Donate  .  Shop  .  Volunteer! 

    SVdP Kiel Thrift Store  

1234 Teckla Place     920.894.7834 

Line 1) store          Line 2) assistance   

In the Community 

SVdP Society  

Octoberfest  

Saturday, September 21 * 4—8 pm * Kiel City Park *  

* Food * Beer * Music Hosted by St. Peter’s UCC  

Our Lady of the Holyland – St. Mary’s Harvest Fest Dinner 
(Dine-In or Carry Out) 
Sunday – September 22, 2024, St. Mary’s will have their 
Harvest Fest Dinner at the Marytown Community Center from 
10:00 am – 1:00 pm. Our Lady of the Holyland Christian 
Women will have their Craft, Quilt & Bake Sale. Ticket Meal 
is $15.00 – Ham, Roast Beef and all the fixings plus dessert 
included in price of the ticket. The Harvest Fest ticket draw-

ing will be held at 1:30 pm. 

Dining in the Dark Dinner Event   
Saturday, November 9 |St John the Baptist (SJB) and St 
Thomas Aquinas (STA) parishes are thrilled to host 
a community Dining in the Dark dinner event this fall. Come 
for a unique and fun meal and leave with new perspectives 
and stories to share with others. Dining in the Dark is meant 
to offer a 'taste' of what it's like for those with vision loss or 
impaired vision. In the dark, all your senses are enhanced 
and eating becomes a new experience! Catered 3-Course 
Meal (Vegetarian & Gluten-Free Options Available) 
$10 per person (October 23 cost increases to $15) RSVP by 
October 30 - https://bit.ly/DiningInTheDark2024 Or call the 

SJB parish office at (920) 892-4006. 
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Assoc. Broker / Senior Realtor 

Join us as our 
guest to discern 

your membership. 

Millhome, 1st Thursday 

each month @7pm 

920-946-2778 

Our motto   
"We Serve" 

Our Mission: Sight, Hunger, Diabetes, Childhood Cancer 

894-3348  www.meiselwitzfh.com 

513 Fremont St, Kiel 

Dave Burg @ 920-948-4296  

We see the face 

of Christ in 

those we serve. 

920-894-7834 

1234 Teckla Place, Kiel 

roecksbakery@gmail.com 

920-894-2787 


